FRIENDS OF DOWN LANE PARK 

Chair: Reg Rice

Co-ordinator: Seamus Carey 

Cllr Claire Kober

Leader






23/08/2009

Haringey Council

5th floor

River Park House, 

High Road,
Wood Green

London N22

Dear Claire

Re: Down Lane Park
Thank you for your email of August 10 regarding Down Lane Park. Please accept my apologies for the delay in replying, but we wanted to review your comments in order to prepare a full response. 
Can I say first, on behalf of our group, that we much appreciated meeting with you and welcomed your personal commitment to relook at the issues involved.

So it is unfortunate that your officers have placed you in the position where you are  having to defend the indefensible. Engaging with people is central to your own Sustainable Community Strategy, which’ puts people at the heart of change’,  so we would have expected that the officers assembling these proposals would have begun by speaking to local people, seeking their views and gathering local knowledge to inform their planning. 
Your strategy also states that ‘listening to the people who live and work in Haringey is an essential part of making sure we are achieving our aims. We want to hear your views about local services and our future plans for Haringey’.  This engagement with local people is now enshrined in law through the 2007 Local Government and Public Involvement in Health Act which sets out the duty to involve. 

But regrettably these appear to be just words. In your email you say ‘to be clear, the Council does not have a pre-determined view and wants an open consultation process’, but since your plans were agreed prior to any engagement with local people, it all sounds hollow.

In this instance, when the ‘regeneration’ plans involve private developers, land, and money, local people have been the last to know. Sadly it seems to us that any consultation now is tarnished, because officers have to be seen to have done so, not because it is the right and proper way to address the issues.  
Turning now to the substantive issues arising from these proposals, you say these are indicative, yet the first principle adopted by the Cabinet starts with the aim to secure 1600 new homes in our area. This sounds more like a ‘done deal’.  We assume Greater Ashley Road is a euphemism used to include the park sites - which we take as an intention to annexe the park and sell the land. 

We are totally opposed to this – we do not accept that there is any reason to locate housing development on our local park any more than you would do so on Priory Park, Alexandra Park, Bruce Castle Park, Albert Recreation Ground, Markfield, Chestnuts, or any other Haringey park or green space. We doubt that you would even contemplate the thought of building on these sites so it is not surprising that we are asking why local people in Tottenham Hale are seen as expendable. 

We consider the regeneration arguments made for annexing the south end of the park to be spurious – none of this is being proposed in the interests of local residents. Reading between the lines of the report, the intention is  to build as many flats as possible to generate as much money as you can.   It is hard to see from your current documentation what benefit the local community will gain from this set of ‘regeneration proposals’. We doubt that you will even gain any land in this swap .
Turning to the new play area, you will know this has been wanted for many years, and we have been campaigning for this intensely for the last two. We were delighted that the Cabinet agreed the £145,000 for this work and entered into a discussion with Parks’ officers and their consultants in good faith. 
Sadly, that good faith has not been reciprocated by the authors of your report. The July 21 report says that ‘the Friends’ priority is to create a new young children’s play area in a more central part of the Park, and officers in Recreation Services have commissioned work to prepare initial designs for consultation over the summer’. 
Let me set the record straight. We have not agreed where the play area should go – the report reflects what your officers’ want, not what we have said. We have many differing views about this, and were working with Parks to consult with local people at our August 16 festival. The authors of your report have taken that initial discussion and cynically used it to legitimate the outcome they are seeking, and to reassure you and your colleagues.

Of course, if it were the case that our priority was to move the play area to a more central location, that would free up this most valuable part of the park – the current play area -  for re-use. The lack of transparency about the play area was evident in the ‘consultation’ last week. Retaining the present site was not even mentioned as an option – yet, when asked, most people said they liked the play area where it was. 
But it isn’t only the consultation on the site which has been undermined. As we now understand it, the funding is not what it seems. 
We were initially told the £145,869 from the Growth Fund was for the park. This has now been helpfully clarified by Mr Knibbs, so we know that of this, the Cabinet has allocated £60,000 to design work for the ‘Green Link’. Accepting that this includes Down Lane Park, it leaves only £85,869 for the new playground plus some small-scale improvements. Once design costs are deducted, there is almost no capital for the park.

 But playgrounds are expensive, and Parks have confirmed that a new play area alone could cost in the region of £400,000. So even assuming Playbuilder can provide £100,000, where will the remaining funding come from in time to meet the Playbuilder March 31, 2011 deadline?  As far as we know, this deadline is fixed, so any delay arising from the Greater Ashley Road proposals, impacts on the play area. While the debate on the southern end of the park continues, and the resultant postponement of consultation, the play area is stalled. So we now have the worst of all possible worlds. It is regrettable that the fund of good faith and trust on which so much depends has been squandered.  
Down Lane Park contains vital public amenities for the neighbourhood and in Tottenham Hale there are not many others.  It is an amenity people need and value, especially since many families live on very low incomes, live in flats, or in temporary accommodation. 
To set this in context you will know that Tottenham Hale falls within the 10% most deprived wards in England (2007 Index of Multiple Deprivation). 

There are very high numbers of young children in Tottenham Hale – the Haringey Childcare Sufficiency Assessment sets out the GLA data for 2007 and future projections. According to this data Tottenham Hale has:
· the second highest under 16 population in Haringey - 25.9%)
· the third highest number of 0s-4s

· the second highest number of children ages 5-9.

· the highest percentage of single parent families of any ward -15.5% 

In addition to this we have the highest number of properties used for temporary accommodation – 355. We would ask you to consider this data in relation to your proposed plans for the park. There will be blocks of flats on the current play area housing more families.
This is an area where people are poor and have limited resources and where there are already large and increasing numbers of children and young people. Where do you and your officer think they should go for recreation, to play, and for childcare? 
These are the ‘soft’ issues in regeneration and need as much attention as the roads, gyratories and grand buildings. Could we suggest that it might be better  for the Council to buy street properties in the neighbourhood to house families and to prevent unscrupulous landlords from converting every small terraced house into multiply occupied dwellings, which cause untold misery for the community and individuals.
Yours sincerely

Reg Rice

Chair

Friends of Down Lane Park

